
The October ('84) meeting of the Official Board was held Tuesday, the 23rd, at the 

church. Present: Pastor and Mrs. Bogdan; Brothers Cook, Lauf, Nendel, Picazio, 

Schlack and Yee; Sisters Bullwinkle, Sakash and Muir (11). 

Pastor Bogdan read from Matt. 28, Mark 16, Luke 24 and Matthew 24 - this was followed 

by prayer by the individual members of the Board. 

The minutes of the Church Clerk and report of the Church Treasurer were approved as pre-

pared. 

Old Business 
The purchasing of the stove is temporarily held up because of the financial situation. 
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Discussion was held concerning the Korean group worshipping with us - i.e., the matter 

of keys given, their contract, etc. 

The first College Fellowship meeting was held on the 5th; there were 16 collegians 

present. Dr. Ashcroft was the speaker. 
Last Thursday at the first Fall Luncheon for College and Career, there were nine stu-
dents present. 
A dinner will be held on Wednesday, the 31st, which will take the place of the November 
College Fellowship; speakers will be the Steelbergs This will precede the emning 
service. 

Brother Clayton Sheridan (Dist. Stewardship Dir.) reported that there has been $60,000 
endowed to the church thru the Estate planning (amount may go up or down, etc.) 

New Business 
The Healing Service with the Steelbergs; they will be housed from Saturday, teh 27th, 
until Thursday 'naming, November 1, in the EconoLodge. There will be a love offering 
taken in each service to total at least $300. If more than $300 comes in, this will 
be given to the Steelbergs. 
The rental of a car will be looked into - to take him to Toms River, NJ for his pre-
vious commitment, and at the expense of the Toms River church. It was decided that he 
would not need a car for city driving since it is more convenient tø use bus transporta-
tion to the city. The Steelbergs will be provided transportation to and from services. 

Calendar for November 
Nov. 4 - VFCC Musical Ensemble and College Fellowship - A.M. and P.M. 
Nov. 11 - Featuring missions and outreaches over the years. Keith Sarbo, Indonesia 
Nov. 18 - International FEllowship and Highrise ser'fices featured. 
Nov. 22 - Thanksgiving Day, Dr. Ashcroft 

Concerning a Thanksgiving dinner, questionnaire regarding attendance at this 
dinner will be inserted in the coming Sunday church bulletin to ascertain how 
many would come. Group approved using Mr. Smith's catering service (formerly 
McAllister's) at the price of $6.50 per person if we have 100 people. 
Motion was made (Nendel,Picazio) that we charge each person $5.00 and that 
the church pick up the $1.50 difference for each person. Motion carried. 

Nov. 25 - Teen Challenge and the Eternal Connection Singers (Meal served at 4 P.M.) 

Further business - Light-for-the-Lost Steak Dinner is to be served at the Bristol A/G 
at the cost of $5.00 per person on Monday, Nov. 12th. 

We will advertise the Steelbergs services in the Inquirer. 

Sister Sakash reported on the Benevolence Fund envelopes ready for distribu-
tion. 

Motion was made that Sister Muir be reimbursed for the $30 supplied to Teen 
Challenge which was stolen from the church on Sunday, the Uth. Motion carried. 

Meeting then adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted, 

Ruth C. Muir, Church Clerk 


